
 
 
October 20, 2017 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Steven V. King 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 
 
RE: Advice 17-08—Schedule 51—Street Lighting Service  

 
Pacific Power & Light Company (Pacific Power or Company), a division of PacifiCorp, submits 
this proposed tariff applicable to Pacific Power’s electric service in the state of Washington in 
compliance with RCW 80.28.050, WAC Chapter 480-80, and the Washington Utilities and 
Transportation Commission’s (Commission) Rules and Regulations.  The Company respectfully 
request an effective date of November 30, 2017. 
 
Seventh Revision to Sheet No. 
51.1 

Schedule 51 Street Lighting Service – Company-Owned 
System 

 
The purpose of this filing is to add a new pricing option for Company-owned light-emitting 
diode (LED) street lights whose conversion from another lighting type is funded by a specific 
customer.  Since the rates for LED street lights are generally lower than other types of equivalent 
street lighting, customer-requested conversion to LED does not typically provide incremental 
new revenue and therefore per the Company’s Rule 14 the customer does not receive a line 
extension allowance and consequently funds the full cost of conversion.  Additionally, the state 
of Washington’s Transportation improvement Board offers a program (Relight Washington) for 
eligible cities to receive funding to convert to LED street lights.  Responsive to customer interest 
in the program and conversion to LED street lighting, the Company is proposing this new pricing 
option.  Proposed rates are calculated by considering all of the costs of providing Company-
owned street light service for its six standard sizes, except for the cost of installing the luminaire. 
 
Please direct informal inquiries to Jason Hoffman, Regulatory Projects Manager, at (503) 331-
4474. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
            /s/              
Etta Lockey 
Vice President, Regulation  
Pacific Power & Light Company 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5701 
etta.lockey@pacificorp.com  
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Enclosures 
 
Attachments 
Attachment A: Summary Page of Tariffs 
Attachment B: Proposed LED Prices Calculation 
Attachment C: Proposed Tariff Sheet 


